
Chris Salter 

Michael Cuomo, Soil Scientist 
6 York Pond Road, York, Maine 03909 

207 363 4532 
mcuomosoil@gmail.com 

James Verra & Assoc., Inc. 
101 Shattuck Way, suite 8 
Newington, NH 03801-7876 

4 October 2019 

Dear Mr. Salter; 

This letter is in reference to the Matson property at 14 
Schoolhouse Lane in Durham, NH. On 22 September 2021 I conducted 
a wetland investigation on your property to assist in planning. 

Wetland characteristics were identified using the technical 
criteria in the Regional Supplement to the Corps of Engineers 
Wetlands Delineation Manual: Northcentral and Northeast Region. 
The soil component was classified using the Field Indicators of 
Hydric Soils in the United States and the Field Indicators for 
Identifying Hydric Soils in New England. The wetland status of 
plants were determined using the National List of Plant Species 
that Occur in Wetlands: Northeast (Region 1). This is the 
standard used by State and Federal regulators and is based on 
the same basic definition of wetlands in Durham's zoning 
ordinance. 

There are no wetlands on the property. 

Please call if you have questions regarding this work, 

Sincerely, 

CUOMO 

Michael Cuomo 
NH Soil Scientist #006 
NH Wetland Scientist #004 

No. 006 


